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MINUTES OF MECKLENBURG COUNTY, NORTH CAROLINA  

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
 
 
The Board of Commissioners of Mecklenburg County, North Carolina, met in Budget/Public Policy 
Session in Conference Center Room 267 on the 2nd floor of the Charlotte-Mecklenburg 
Government Center located at 600 East Fourth Street, Charlotte, North Carolina at 2:32 p.m. on 
Tuesday, May 13, 2025. 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
Present:  Chair Mark Jerrell, Vice-Chair Leigh Altman  

and Commissioners George Dunlap, 
Arthur Griffin, Vilma D. Leake, Laura J. Meier,  
Elaine Powell, Susan Rodriguez-McDowell,  
Yvette Townsend-Ingram 
County Manager Dena R. Diorio 
County Attorney Tyrone C. Wade 
Clerk to the Board Kristine M. Smith 
Deputy Clerk to the Board Arlissa Eason 

 
Absent:    
 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER  

 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Mark Jerrell, followed by introductions and the Pledge of 
Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
 
 
25-0296 CENTRAL PIEDMONT COMMUNITY COLLEGE FY2026 BUDGET REQUEST 
 
The Board received a request for FY2026 funding from Central Piedmont Community College. 
 
Background:  As part of the annual budget process, Central Piedmont submits a funding request 
to the County for consideration. Representatives from the college will present the FY2026 
funding request to the Board of County Commissioners. 
 
Dr. Kandi Deitemeyer, President, and Jessica Boyce, Vice President for Finance and Facilities 
Operations gave the presentation.  
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Comments 
 
Commissioner Powell said she was happy to see them become energy efficient in the future 
and asked them to include environmental stewardship for native landscaping on their 
properties. 
 
Commissioner Griffin, concerning slide 5, said that having 12 partners was phenomenal. He said 
the transition from CMS to college was great as well. On slide 4, he said he was interested in 
workforce development and their training agreements with Siemens. On slide 7, with the 
continuation of the aviation piece, he asked for more information and how it related to the 
airport. He said it was a great job opportunity that they owned. He said he hoped they would 
be able to find a way to broaden with families, and that they saw the value. Dr. Deitemeyer said 
they were both new opportunities and in conversation with the airport about expanding. She 
said they’ve had a longstanding relationship with them for job internships. She said they had a 
lot of exciting things they wanted to do. 
 
Commissioner Leake asked if the parking decks were owned by the campus or the City. Ms. 
Boyce said it was mixed ownership, and that some of them they owned, and some were leased 
from the County. Commissioner Leake asked how much revenue they were receiving from the 
parking decks to defray some of the expenses. She also asked if the State was cooperating with 
its responsibilities. Ms. Boyce said they didn’t have revenue connected to the parking, but the 
students were assessed a fee for security, access, and maintenance of the parking decks. 
Commissioner Leake asked about the Atrium program for women, what they were going to 
provide to advance the health of minorities. Dr. Deitemeyer said it was a priority for them. She 
said men of color and the overall enrollment of men had been declining. She said the wellness 
center would be opening soon and was open to everyone. She said it would have counseling 
services along with housing assistance, assistance with food insecurities, mental health, and 
other services for the students and the community.  
 
Commissioner Meier said she was a supporter of CPCC and what they did.  
 
Commissioner Rodriguez-McDowell said she appreciated the variety of opportunities on slide 7. 
She said she wanted to make sure they were being good stewards when it came to the 
environment. Dr. Deitemeyer said it added to the 300-plus programs that they had. She said 
they were starting a barbering program, as well as an esthetician program, and expanding their 
massage therapy program. Commissioner Rodriguez-McDowell asked if students went between 
campuses. Dr. Deitemeyer said yes. She said they often heard that transportation had been an 
issue, but it was down the list of things the students said that mattered. She said finances were 
the main issue. Commissioner Rodriguez-McDowell said the silver line would help, as the fees 
added up for students. Dr. Deitemeyer said the fees were based on the credit hours the student 
was enrolled in, which helped.  
 
Commissioner Dunlap asked if parking fees were assessed to students with vehicles or if all 
students paid. Ms. Boyce said they were assessed to all students who were not exclusively 
online. Commissioner Dunlap asked what maintenance vehicles were on slide 10. Ms. Boyce said 
5 vehicles needed replacement, and 2 new vehicles were needed. She said it was for them to 
move around campus to provide maintenance. Commissioner Dunlap said the community 
needed to be made aware of the aviation program. 
 
Commissioner Powell left the meeting at 3:15 p.m. 
 
Commissioner Townsend-Ingram asked about talent in the pipeline, how they determined if the 
program was aligned with what businesses wanted or the demand of students. She asked who 
drove that. She asked about wellness and programs, if there was a program similar to doulas 
related to the black maternal rate, or would there be one in the future. She asked how the 
County could help more with the issues. She said she didn’t think the people were getting an 
understanding of the programs available. She asked who the automotive program was open to. 
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Dr. Deitemeyer said it would be open to any CMS student. She said the doula program could be 
embedded in the nursing program. Concerning the talent pipeline, she said it depended on the 
company and what they needed. She said the work they did with partners helped map the need, 
and they were in the right spaces to figure it out.  
 
Vice Chair Altman said CPCC was mainly funded by County and State resources. She asked 
around, mapping what the labor needs were now and in the future. She said she was still 
looking to hear who was leading and what the game plan was. Dr. Deitemeyer said there was a 
lot of work done with their corporate partners and how they met those needs. She said it was 
just announced that they would be the training partner for a new company coming to Charlotte. 
Vice Chair Altman asked what they were doing to get outreach out to men. Dr. Deitemeyer said 
they had a new marketing campaign that would be going out the following Monday to draw in 
more men.  
 
Chair Jerrell, concerning slide 4, said it was clear that a large segment of the Board was trying to 
move toward the connection of the workforce. He said seeing data around the matriculation of 
the student population would be helpful. Dr. Deitemeyer said if a student was registered in a 
co-op or apprenticeship, they were being tracked. Chair Jerrell said he was encouraged and 
appreciated the workforce efforts, and he saw a response that was the direction the Board 
wanted to go in with them as partners. He said that getting the word out was very important to 
push out to residents the opportunities. He said there was a disconnect with connecting to 
Siemens. He said it would be helpful to make the connection.  
 
 
 
25-0297 MECKLENBURG COUNTY COURT OFFICIALS FY2026 BUDGET REQUEST 
 
The Board received a presentation from Casey Calloway, Trial Court Administrator, highlighting 
the FY2026 budget request from the Mecklenburg County Court Officials. 
 
Background:  As part of the development of the FY2026 Recommended Budget, the County 
Manager will consider a funding request from the court officials. Representatives from 
Mecklenburg County Courts will present the court official's budget request to the Board of 
County Commissioners. The court officials budget request includes funding for the District 
Attorney's Office, Public Defender's Office, and the Clerk of Superior Court's Office.   
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Comments 
 
Commissioner Townsend-Ingram asked who was responsible for not funding what was 
mandated. She also asked if there was a cost associated with the Sheriff and the mandates with 
ICE. She asked if there was a standard so they could require those agencies to hold up their end 
of the deal. Judge Chinn-Gary said they quantified what the need was, and there were many 
new initiatives that put new responsibilities on the court system with no workforce to follow 
through. Commissioner Townsend-Ingram asked if there were mandates with ICE that were 
new, and they now had a responsibility to do.  
 
Mr. Merriweather said there was no legislation passed that pertained to the District Attorney’s 
Office. He said the General Assembly played a significant role in what they were doing and 
resourced. He said the Senate budget said they were open to adding 10 and 5 new positions. He 
said they often compared themselves to other jurisdictions and encouraged people to compare 
them to Jacksonville, Memphis, and other cities. He said the problems they were facing here 
were vaster. Ms. Calloway added that the workload studies that were created by the AOC in 
conjunction with the National Center for State Courts were given to the General Assembly 
yearly. She said it was based on how much their office needed in terms of staffing and resources 
to support the number of filings coming into the County. She said concerning ICE, a new bill was 
passed in 2025, in which there must be a detainer in the processing of new paperwork. She said 
that it had been a new additional responsibility.  Mr. Tully added that the study showed that the 
work his office was doing should have an additional 30 lawyers.    
 
Commissioner Dunlap told Ms. Calloway he appreciated the work she was doing. He said they 
made a compelling case for why the Board should support what they were asking for. He said 
there was nothing to say about what the State did not do, and he didn’t expect them to do it.  
 
Commissioner Rodriguez-McDowell said it was outrageous what they were trying to do with a 
minimal budget. She asked how they had such a low vacancy rate with such low pay and so 
much work. Judge Chinn-Gary said there were concentrated efforts to rebuild after losing 46% 
of their staff around COVID-19. She said they were thankful for the ones that stayed to provide 
the heavy lift. Commissioner Rodriguez-McDowell thanked them for the work they did. She said 
people had no idea how badly broken the judicial system was. She said people had to realize 
that everything was connected, and having 3% of the State’s budget going to the judicial system 
was insane.  
 
Commissioner Meier said she thought the General Assembly wanted Mecklenburg County to 
fail in education and the judicial system. She said she wished they would ask for what they 
really needed. She asked if anyone went to the press to fight, since they were not listening. Mr. 
Tully said The Observer did publish an article of the lack of counsel, about three months prior. 
Commissioner Meier said the people didn’t realize it wasn’t the judges’ fault but the State’s.  
 
Commissioner Leake said she would do whatever she could to ensure they got what they 
needed. She said their problems were different from those of other communities, and she 
hoped they could make it better.  
 
Commissioner Griffin said he was supportive of framing the issue for the general public. He said 
the quality of life in terms of people feeling safe was part of their marketing for economic 
development. He asked them to expand on the length of time for the district court to dispose of 
cases in the State. He said all of the court system had to work better. He asked if there was 
something they could do to address that issue. Ms. Calloway said Mecklenburg County had the 
2nd highest pending criminal cases and infractions, which at the time were 40,500 cases. She 
said the time to disposition cases was at 247 days, which was an incredible amount of time from 
filing to the closing of cases. She said the age of pending cases was on the rise for misdemeanor 
cases, at 196 days. She said motor vehicle cases were at 185 days, felonies were at 105 days, 
and infractions were at 117 days. She said they needed those positions to move the cases on. 
She said personnel would help close the gap. Mr. Merriweather said the work had gotten harder 
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with more complex cases. He said their court ran more criminal sessions than anywhere in the 
State, while the number of sessions held may shrink due to the workload.  
 
Vice Chair Altman said they were incredible public servants. She said she’d love to partner with 
them to put out an ad asking for pro bono work and highlight them at the end of the year for 
the work they’d done. She mentioned that the Counsel for Children’s Rights, the public 
defender piece, had shut down. She asked what was going to happen. 
 
Commissioner Rodriguez-McDowell left the meeting at 4:40 pm.  
 
Mr. Tully said the juvenile representation aspect had ceased. He said there were 5 lawyers who 
went into private practice, who would be billing the State, and had space in his office to meet 
with clients. Ms. Calloway said the customer advocacy had shuttered as well. She said they had 
50 pending cases that were dependent upon those attorneys. Mr. Merriweather said they were 
cases of kids committing murder and said it was a danger to society. Judge Chinn-Gary said she 
was disappointed to hear of it folding. She said her office took on the responsibility of doing the 
work. She said she was happy to fill the gap.  
 
Chair Jerrell thanked them for their work. He said it was up to them to prioritize, and based on 
the comments and feedback, they were a high priority.  
 
 
 
25-0298  COMMISSIONER REPORTS 
 
Commissioners shared information of their choosing within the guidelines as established by the 
Board, which included, but not limited to, past and/or upcoming events. 
 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, Chair Jerrell declared the meeting 
adjourned at 4:50 p.m. 
 
 
 

                  
______________________________ ____________________________ 
Arlissa Eason, Deputy Clerk to the Board                                                               Mark Jerrell, Chair 
 


